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February 27, 2012 

 

RE: RC 22, bait herring net depth 

 

Dear Board of Fisheries members,  

 

As a seafood processor in Sitka, I SUPPORT RC 22 to increase the bait herring net depth to allow for 

efficient harvest of winter herring for the bait market. There is considerable interest in utilizing local 

bait to supply the many fisheries in Southeast with quality product. Bait costs continue to rise, and 

often bait shortages result in fishermen purchasing whatever bait is available as opposed to what bait 

is preferred for their fishery or fishing operation.  

 

The current regulations for net depth in the herring bait fishery do not allow for effective or efficient 

harvest. By amending the net depth regulation we feel that our concerns addressed in proposal #240 

could be addressed in the short term, although we are still fully committed to seeking other long term 

bait herring opportunities in the Sitka Sound area. If you have any questions regarding bait herring I 

would be happy to answer them. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

John Baird 

Fleet Manager 

Sitka Sound Seafoods 

329 Katlian St 

Sitka, AK 99835 
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February 28, 2012 

Re: BOF action on Proposal 216  

The northern boundary of the proposed sablefish annual limit area is unclear.   

To be effective and enforceable, the area that retains an annual limit should encompass at minimum: 

 All NSEI state waters north of Pt Gardiner (57.00 degrees). 

 

Rationale:   

 The Board may want to consider the difficulties associated with enforcing annual limits if only 

small areas are regulated with an annual limit.   

 Sablefish inhabit all deep water areas of NSEI and SSEI, including the west end of Peril Strait, Icy 

Strait, Lynn Canal, Fredrick Sound and the northern end of Saginaw Channel.   

 The sport fish lodge responsible for the majority of the NSEI sport sablefish harvest is located 

OUTSIDE the area that will retain an annual limit under the action taken by the Board on 

2/27/12.   

 ALL sablefish taken in the NSEI district are deducted from the commercial NSEI quota, even if 

the sablefish are harvested from Peril Strait, Icy Strait, Lynn Canal, Fredrick Sound, or the 

northern end of Saginaw Channel.   

 NSEI is managed under an equal share limited access program.  The quota in the NSEI sablefish 

fishery has been reduced from 3 million pounds to 882,000 pounds over the past decade.  “The 

long-term trend for the NSEI mark-recapture estimate has been decreasing since 2003 and no 

evidence of strong recruitment has been observed in the NSEI longline survey since 2000.” 

(ADFG comments RC 2, pg 43).  Stocks in SSEI are also declining.  Sport sablefish removals have 

been concentrated so far in the northern end of the NSEI district.  At minimum, annual limits 

should be retained throughout the northern sub-district of NSEI. 

 

 

Julianne Curry, PVOA 

 

Kathy Hansen, SEAFA 

 

Linda Behnken, ALFA 
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